Dover board hears reports on vacation trips to Europe

By JUANITA ABEL

Highlights of spring vacation trips to Germany and Spain were heard by the Dover board of education at last night's meeting.

Making the reports were several of the 12 Spanish Club and 24 German Club members and their teachers who served as tour guides, Mrs. Paul (Irene) Koval and Mrs. Ted (Gertrude) Herz.

members:

—ACCEPTED High School Principal Robert Schrock's recommendations that the final day of school for seniors for the present term be May 26 and that baccalaureate and commencement exercises be combined at the conclusion of the 1972-73 term.

It also was recommended that the exercises take place at Crater stadium to accommodate more guests. The date was set for June 3, 1973 with a rain date of June 4.

-ACCEPTED the resignations of John Starner and Patricia Tucker,

effective at the end of the present term, and the resignation of Judith Vasbinder as Pep Club advisor. It was noted that there is increasing lack of interest in the club on the part of the students.

—APPROVED home instructions for two students on the recommendation of their physicians.

-NAMED Sue Ann Redman and Kathryn Contini to the substitute teacher list on the recommendation of Supt. Bill Kinneer.

APPROVED attendance at professional meetings of special interest to their assignments for a number of teachers.

A LETTER FROM Tom Patton, YMCA executive director, noted that the only time available on the Y's swimming schedule for Dover and New Philadelphia swim teams would be at 6:30 a.m. or 2 to 3 p.m. The latter time would be during class sessions and therefore not acceptable by the board and administration.

The meeting was recessed to April 24 at 8:30 p.m. when teacher contract renewals will comprise the agenda.